Clarifying Research Staff and Faculty Appointments for Postdocs
By Senior Associate Dean Jeffrey M. Lyness, M.D., Director of Finance and Administration for Graduate Education and Postdoctoral Affairs Sharon McCullough, M.B.A., and Senior Associate Dean Edith Lord, Ph.D.
As recommended by a Working Group on Postdoctoral Affairs, the School of Medicine and Dentistry has created a new staff position to which senior postdoctoral appointees who are not ready for or interested in leading their own independent research programs may be promoted. Use of the “Senior Project Research Associate” (SPRA) position requires the approval of the Office for Graduate Education and Postdoctoral Affairs. A more complete description of the SPRA position and processes for its use may be found at www.urmc.rochester.edu/education/graduate/home/documents/guidelines-SPRA.pdf.

The new position is part of the Group’s effort to clarify questions as to whether a postdoc should be appointed as a faculty member or as a staff member — and whether, if named as faculty, whether they should be appointed as research faculty (e.g., Research Assistant Professor) or as an academic appointment (e.g., Senior Instructor or Assistant Professor). 
The guiding principles are: 

· Appoint as faculty if the institutional expectations are that the postdoc will develop his or her career toward an intellectually independent program of research, supported by funding as principal- or co-investigator; 
· If the institutional expectations are solely focused on research, then he or she should receive a research faculty appointment; 
· If the postdoc is to contribute fully to other School academic missions, e.g., teaching and service/leadership to the institution and the field, then he or she should receive an academic appointment. 
Of course, all appointees must fully meet the standard qualifications for the rank and type of appointment proposed. If expectations of the individual’s role evolve over time, it may be appropriate to change him or her from one type of appointment to another, again as consistent with the individual’s qualifications. A ‘decision guide’ flow chart for considering staff vs. faculty appointments may be found at http://www.urmc.rochester.edu/smd/academic-affairs/documents/spra-guide.pdf.
